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July 2009
Arlington, Texas

Dear Parishioners

This July we welcome Fr. Maneikis to our staff.  He has agreed 
to be our assisting priest .  His ministry will focus to help us by 
celebrating and preaching at the Saturday Eucharist and Sunday 
evening Eucharist.  Fr. Maneikis is still very active in ministry at the 
Union Gospel Mission and we are very fortunate and  happy that 
he has joined us on staff.  Many of you know that Fr. Maneikis is 
no stranger to St. Alban’s.  He was on staff about ten years ago.  So 
welcome home Fr. Maneikis!

July also finds our choir taking a short vacation.  I want to 
express my gratitude for all they do during the year.  They have 
indeed enriched our worship and have done a superb ministry 
through all their dedication and practices through the year.  Thank 
you  Dorinda our organist, Thomas our choir director and Vicki our 
youth choirs director.  All your leadership and ministry are greatly 
appreciated.  

Not only did the choir go on vacation but the swell section of the 
organ has started its vacation.  Today they took pipes, the blower 
and the swell slats away to be used in the new case.  We also thank 
Sowing Seeds and members of the choir for their help in dismantling 
the risers in the choir loft.  The last Sunday of June the choir had 
a different seating arrangement and the organ consol was in a 
new place.  I thank all those who have so generously given for the 
refurbishment and expansion of our organ.   Charlene has worked 
hard on this project and promises to have some special concerts for 
us when the organ is completed.  Thank you, Charlene.

A monthly publication of
St. Alban’s Episcopal Church
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I want to thank Sheryl Fritz and the donor of the material for 
remaking our St. Alban’s Banner.  The silk was fraying and pulling 
apart.  Sheryl took the banner apart piece by piece and re-applied it 
to the new material.  It looks magnificent.   Thank you for all your 
hard work.  We thank the donor for giving the funds for the very 
rich material needed.

As of this point, the new pews are being made.  The time schedule 
is still the same---late July or early August.  We will have to keep 
from entering the Church while the floors are being completely 
stripped of years and years of wax.  When that is complete we will 
have the installation of the new pews.  I cannot wait to see them.

On Saint Alban’s Day I asked you to start a buzz around St 
Alban’s.  Have you started?  Where is God  calling St. Alban’s as 
a parish.  Where is God calling us as individuals of St. Alban’s?  
Have we started praying about it?  Have we started to think about 
it? Have we begun to ask ourselves how we can deepen and enrich 
what God’s has called us to?  Yes, we have had a rather full year 
already as I outlined in my sermon.   But what do you believe will 
further St. Alban’s to fulfill what God has called us to?

In my sermon I asked:  For 60 years St. Alban’s had a ministry 
and calling to excellence in education.  Is God calling us to expand 
our education in the knowledge and love of our Lord?  Perhaps 
a traveling education group that goes to the Holy Land, walks in 
the footsteps of our Lord?  Perhaps it is to walk in the footsteps 
of that great apostle Paul through Greece and Asia?  Or perhaps 
our knowledge needs to be enriched in our Anglican Heritage in 
England?

Is God urging us on to a new school for the Arlington community?  
Is an elementary school in our future?  Or perhaps it is a school 
or center for trouble teens and their families?  Are we to bring 
together the resources of our community as well as Christian Family 
teaching?  Perhaps it is a center that could aid those teens who are 
lost, or angry or helpless in their situation?

Is God urging us to Mission?  Are we being asked to create and 
form a mission team to help those in orphanages in Mexico?  We 
heard about the wonderful ministry happening in Peru a few weeks 
ago.  Is God calling us to evangelize in Peru?  Our Diocese is in a 
companion relationship with the Diocese of Northern Malawi.  Do 
we need to be ambassadors for Christ for Africa?

Are we being urged on to evangelize right here at home?  Are we 
to go and make new disciples?  Are we to baptize, to teach, to share 
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the Good News in Christ?  Are we to make a goal or a vision to grow 
by 25 new families each year for the next two years?  Are we raising 
up leaders to Christ to take on the ministry Christ has called them 
to with passion, faith, hard work and love?

I am giving these few questions not as answers but as suggestions 
for you to start your buzzing.  We have been blessed by God here at 
St. Alban’s.  We have been urged because of his love to go forward 
in confidence as ambassadors for him.  For 62 years St. Alban’s 
has been called to do the work the Lord has called us to do. What 
greater things is he calling us to, both personally and as his body for 
the next 62 years?

Next month at Rally Day we will have a form and a receptacle 
for you to place your thoughts in.  Be thinking about it.  Be praying 
about it.  Be buzzing with each other about it.  Where is God calling 
us further in our faith, our belief and our hope?

				    In Christ,
				    Fr. K+

St. Alban’s Bookstore and Gift Shop will be open on Sunday 
mornings in July (except for July 5th), but will be closed weekdays 
during the month.  Weekday hours will resume on Tuesday, August 
4th.  Bring your coffee and come browse on Sunday mornings 
between 9:00 and 10:30.  An order of new books has arrived that 
will add to your summer reading.  Some of the new titles include:

The Workbook of Living Prayer
Not Alone;  Encouragement for Caregivers
A Brush with God;  An Icon Workbook
Three Simple Rules That Will Change the World
Mary’s Hours;  Daily Prayers with the Mother of God
No Wrinkles on the Soul; A Book of Readings for Older Adults

Announcements and Coming Events
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The State Legislature has recently honored Denton writer 
Karla Morton as Texas Poet Laureate of 2010.  Karla is the niece 
of parishioner Martha Early and the daughter of Wanda and Pete 
Martin, parishioners of St. Alban’s in the 1970s.  Karla has had 
poetry published in a number of literary journals and will have a 
collection of poetry published by TCU Press in 2010.  Currently 
available, however, is her book/CD entitled Wee Cowrin’ Timorous 
Beastie, a Scottish epic story written in rhyme and accompanied 
by original Celtic music, composed by Canadian musician Howard 
Baer.  

 Daughters of the King – St. Teresa of Avila Chapter 
has begun a study class for new members on Saturdays at 9:15 a.m. 
in the Conference Room. Regular meetings will be on the second 
Saturday of each month as usual, but at the new time of 9:15 a.m.   
Call Gloria Lawley at 817 261-8507 if you have questions.  You can 
also email her at tlawley@sbcglobal.net.

School Children in Need:  Arlington Charities is again 
requesting money for school supplies for needy children.  Please 
place checks or money in envelopes and mark them “School Children 
in Need” in the alms basin.  Thank you.  If you have questions, please 
call Nancy Stankosky at 817 265-2565.

Vacation Bible School
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Note From the Editor

Summer is here but that doesn’t mean St. Alban’s is slowing 
down!  There are many things going on this month so please check 
out this issue.

Thank you for the positive feedback and suggestions.  Again, 
suggestions and feedback via email to newsletter@saintalbans.org 
are always welcome.  As always, the newsletter is viewable as a PDF 
on the St. Alban’s website.

				    Yours in Christ,
				    Anna Sparkman — Editor

Submission Guidelines & Obligatory Legal Info

Submission Deadline is the 13th of the month prior to 
publication.  New submissions will not be accepted after this 
date.
Deadline for corrections and updates  should be submitted no 
later than the 20th of the month prior to publication.
Please send all submissions in .doc (MS Word) format or in the 
body of the email.  PDFs will not be accepted.
Please send images as seperate attachments (.jpg or .gif only).
Please be aware that images containing text will not be included 
if the text is unreadable at a small size.
Please refrain from using all caps.

NOTICE:  St. Alban’s Episcopal Church deeply appreciates the support of 
those whose advertisements appear herein; however, neither the vestry, staff nor 
clergy of St. Alban’s officially endorses the products and services advertised.

•

•

•

•
•

•
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Christian Education Calendar

Wednesday Bible Study
This summer the Wednesday Bible Study class will meet four 

times to view and discuss the PBS film collection “From Jesus to 
Christ, the First Christians.”  These four tapes are a good follow-up 
to our study of Matthew this spring.  

We will meet at St. Alban’s on the following Wednesdays in 
Room 10 at 10:30 am on June 24, July 15, August 12, September 9

Read the August Legate and bulletins for news about our Fall 
Bible study which will begin on Wednesday, September 16th. All 
are welcome to attend any time!

Sunday School Corner

God does what He says He’ll do, “Fear Not!”

Our VBS, “Crocodile Dock: Where Fearless Kids Shine God’s 
Light” was a huge success!  God answered our prayers! Children 
and volunteers heard and experienced great, interactive bible 
stories, reinforced with creative crafts and games, learned more of 
God’s promises through great music and lyrics, and bible memory 
verses, all while making new friends and renewing old friendships. 
It was great to see those of you who ‘always help at VBS’. Everyone 
left on the last day feeling thankful and refreshed.

Many thanks to our awesome volunteers who helped decorate 
and/or served as Station leaders, Crew leaders, Assistant Crew 
leaders, helpers, and to those of you who ran errands and dropped 
in for an hour: Sara Beall, Sue Hogg, Jim Ray, Sheila Green, Karen 
Foreman, Kathryn Culp, Miranda Culp, James Culp, Elizabeth 
McPherson, Rayvyn Carney, Michael Seaton, Julie Todd, Lyndon 
Todd, Lauren Butts, Ashley Todd, Caren Maneikis, Ed Maneikis, 
Noni Ahlfinger, George Meek, Catherine Huffstetter, Hannah 
Troutt, Becky Brown, Kay Popp, Charlie Kirkham, Jana Stutler, 
Mary Beth Troutt, Abi Eigbobo, Jillian Blanchard, Allison Gittiban, 
David Foreman, Shane Fiset, Steven Romero, Brooke Wagoner, 
Madison Bowen, Harris Carney, Ian Brock, Athena Seaton, Bob 
Yarger, Diane & Gaither Hartley, Carolyn Newby, Don Wheaton, 
Bill Richardson, Fr. Duncan, Liz Davis, Allison Beall, R. J., and 
Haley Glidewell.  Also, a BIG thank you to all who donated snack 
items and decoration items. We had everything we needed! Thank 
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you St. Alban’s for your encouragement of this ministry by your 
participation and prayers. Mark your calendars for June 2010 
Vacation Bible School!

NOTE: Items that you donated for VBS may be picked up in 
Room 2. (ie, oars, boots, mardi gras beads, baskets, fishing poles, 
stuffed animals, blankets, life jackets and rings, etc) Thank you 
again for your assistance with our ‘bayou theme’. We had a great 
looking ‘dock’ setting with your help!

In the Footsteps of the Twelve, facilitated by Waller Pogue meets 
at 9:15am in Room 4, and the ’20 to 30 Something Class’ is meeting 
for a book study, Swear To God, by Scott Hahn,  in Room 10.

Watch the Legate and Sunday bulletins for news about Christian 
Education Fall 2009.

Thank you for your prayers for this ministry and prayerfully 
consider serving as a Sunday morning teacher this fall for our 
children and youth.

				    Warmly yours in Christ, 
				    Susie Wheaton
				    Christian Education Coordinator
				    Vacation Bible School Director 2009

Marsee Memorial Garden

Progress is being made on the Memorial Garden and we will 
soon have the first phase completed. The contract for this phase is 
for $70,000 and we are making payments to the contractor from 
that amount.  We have an additional $8,307.53 in the account.

We still need approximately $30,000 to complete the Garden.  
This will be for the columbarium niches with granite fronts, lighting, 
benches and plants.  Please consider making a donation in memory 
of a loved one or in thanksgiving for the blessings in your life.  It is 
thrilling to see the Memorial Garden finally becoming a reality and 
we want to complete it as soon as possible so we can all enjoy it.  
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Below is the list of people to be remembered in the Garden:
•	 The 3 crosses are in memory of Melton/Hitt Family; Zachary 

Aaron Mullins; Kevan Grant   
•	 The Columbarium/Fountains in memory of Jerry Slaughter
•	 Bench in memory of Charles Reichenstein
•	 Bench in thanksgiving – Victoria Habeeb Salem
•	 Others to be remembered:

Lt. John Prokop Monkhouse
Allen Clark
Patricia Clark
Teresa Clark Husch
Este Star
Clara Brewer Oglesby
Blake Marie Barr
Suzanne Lively
McCabe C. Lively
Marie Joan Marsee
Frank Matthews
Frances Ann Mathis
Helen Lucille Robbins
James Mark Dawson
Terrylu Dawson Jisa

If you have donated in memory of a loved one who is not listed 
above, please let me know.

Thank you to all those who have contributed to make this Garden 
come to life.  Donations should be sent to the church designated 
for the Marsee Memorial Garden.  Call Judy Marsee, 817 469-7596, 
with any questions.

					     Judy Marsee
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Sowing Seeds

Our team for 2008, 2009 has been assembled, though we will 
always look forward to welcome new participants.  Please reference 
work schedule below for your information.

You may either e-mail your particular task request to “Sowing-
Seeds@saintalbans.org” or simply call the Church office and request 
to be contacted by sowing seeds.

Please make sure to include:
	 Your name.
	 Home address.
	 Home phone #.
	 Cell phone # (if any).
	 Brief description of task(s) you need help with.
A member of our team will contact you to obtain more 

information regarding your request.
Sat., Jul. 11, 2009, 	 Summer vacations (no work to be scheduled).
Sat., Aug. 01, 2009, 	OPEN

Vacation Bible School
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When I Was Sick, You Visited Me
Jesus said: “I tell you the truth, whatever you did for one of the 

least of these brothers of mine, you did for me”

Matthew 25:34-40

Are you a little “ray of sunshine on a cloudy day” as the TV 
character House says?  If you are interested in becoming a “ray of 
sunshine” please volunteer to be a hospital visitor.  All it requires is 
a call to the Church office to see if anyone is in the hospital and a 30 
minute visit just once every other week.  You will find this a most 
rewarding ministry.  Please call Keith Higham (817 460-0579) for 
more information.

If you have someone in the hospital or know of a parishioner 
that has been hospitalized, please call Sharon in the Church office 
at 817 274--7826.

Arlington Life Shelter

The third weekend of each month some members of St. Alban’s 
volunteer at the Life Shelter in Arlington.  We prepare and serve 
dinner on Saturday evening, breakfast on Sunday morning and give 
them a prepared sack lunch as they leave.  The lunches are made on 
Saturday evening before we serve dinner.  As you can see from the 
photos, we find joy in this ministry.

By the way, the Shelter does not have a piano.  A client mentioned 
that she had been a concert pianist.  I think the Shelter could benefit 
from having a piano for clients to play and for volunteers who do 
children’s programs.  Also, children in school could continue music 
practice if they have it as part of their school course.  If you have a 
piano you would like to donate, please contact the church office at 817 
274-7826.
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Thanksgivings

The Legate now includes a special section for answered prayers 
and thanksgivings.  Please email thanksgivings to newsletter@
saintalbans.org and we will be happy to publish them.

Many thanks to those who baked homemade cookies for our 
fathers on Father’s Day!!  Rilla Altman, Jinni Touchstone, Haley 
Glidewell, Ramona Long, Glenda Morgan, & Heather Haagen.

 Thank you to our teenagers who volunteered at VBS! Your 
ministry to our children and their families is priceless.  God bless 
you...

Thank you again for the wonderful 2009 VBS. Our children 
learned a lot and had a wonderful time. They love the lanterns... 
Again, we were privilaged to be a part of the 2009 VBS--God’s 
word never returns void!

Your neighbors,
The Butts Family
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Agnus Day

Agnus Day appears with the permission of www.agnusday.org

Saints for July
  4  Independence Day
 11  Benedict of Nursia, Abbot of Monte Cassino, c. 540
 17  William White, Bishop of Pennsylvania, 1836  
22  St. Mary Magdalene
24  Thomas a Kempis, Priest, 1471  
25  St. James the Apostle
26  Parents of the Blessed Virgin Mary
27  William Reed Huntington, Priest, 1909
29  Mary and Martha of Bethany
30  William Wilberforce, 1833
31  Joseph of Arimathaea
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Sunday Scripture Readings for July

June  7 — The Fifth Sunday after Pentecost:
	 Ezekiel 2:1-7		  2 Corinthians 12:2-10
 	 Psalm 123	  		  Mark 6:1-6

June 14 — The Sixth Sunday after Pentecost
	 Amos 7:7-15		  Ephesians 1:1-14
 	 Psalm 85:7-13 	  	 Mark 6: 7-13

June 21 — The Seventh Sunday after Pentecost
	 Isaiah 57:14b-21		  Ephesians 2:11-22
	 Psalm 22:22-30 		  Mark 6:30-44 

June 28 — The Eighth Sunday after Pentecost
	 2 Kings 2:1-15		  Ephesians 4:1-7,11-16
	 Psalm 114			   Mark 6:45-52
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Prayers & Squares Quilt Ministry

Prayers & Squares is an international interfaith outreach ministry 
that began in 1992 in Rancho Bernardo, CA and now has chapters in 
8 countries around the world.  Unlike many other organizations that 
make quilts for charitable causes, the purpose of Prayers & Squares is 
just not to make and distribute quilts, but to promote prayer through 
the use of quilts.  Many quilts have been distributed through the 
groups, each a special gift of love.   They have been made for sick 
babies, for cancer and AIDS patients, for adults and children facing 
surgery or personal crisis; for many reasons, but each for someone in 
special need of prayer

The idea behind these prayer quilts is simple. Members of the 
group make a lap quilt and when completed, a heavy thread is used 
to take stitches through the quilt layers.  The ends are left free to be 
tied with a square knot. As each knot is tied by a member of the faith 
community or by friends, a silent prayer is said for someone in special 
need, who then receives the finished quilt.  And while the quilts can 

Vacation Bible School
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Kroger Plus Shopper’s Card Program

Once again, St. Alban’s has joined the Kroger Neighbor-To-
Neighbor program to take advantage of Kroger’s generosity in 
supporting the community.  Our parish will receive a portion of 
the $1,000,000 that Kroger will distribute next May based on the 
proportion of our purchases compared to the total amount all the 
participating groups spend at Kroger Food Stores.  In order for your 
purchases to be applied to our total, simply have the cashier scan 
your Kroger Plus shopper’s card and then scan this barcode the next 
time you shop.  Your card will be linked automatically to our parish’s 
account.  Then, beginning July 1, 2009 and running through April 
2010, every Kroger Plus purchase you make at Kroger will benefit 
St. Alban’s.  Remember, you only need to have this barcode scanned 
once, so cut it out now and take it with you the next time you shop at 
Kroger.

St. Alban’s Episcopal Church

Thanks so much for your continuing support of St. Alban’s.

be detailed or very simple, we are reminded of the motto of the group: 
“It’s not about the quilt; it’s all about the prayers.” 

There are 55 chapters in Texas alone – in Arlington, chapter 
723 began at SS Peter & Paul in December 2007.  On Saturday, 
August 15th from 10am till 2pm, SS Peter & Paul will host a regional 
conference of Prayers and Squares chapters and individuals 
interested in learning more about this ministry.  Lunch will be 
provided.

Please contact Susan Kennemer at swkennemer@gmail.com if 
you have questions.  To register please contact Celia Hirschenhofer at 
the SS Peter & Paul church office by phone (817-496-6747) or email: 
cah252@gmail.com.
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A Guide for Giving

Participation Statistics in our Parish

					     Mar.	 Apr.	 Feb.
Average Sunday 	 2008		3  07	 254	 258
Attendance		  2009		  257	33 8	 225

			   Budgeted Receipts	Actual Receipts
Financial 	 Mar.	 $53,595		  $46,137
Giving	 for	 Apr.	 $37,442 		  $50,575
2008		  May	 $41,048 		  $46,016
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Your STAR 
business could 
be listed here!

The Legate now includes a special advertising section for 
parishioner and non-parishioner businesses.  Whether you 
have a couple of lines of text or an interesting graphic or logo, 
we would love to advertise it!  Donations are welcomed but not 
required and will be used to offset the cost of print and postage 
for The Legate.  Please contact newsletter@saintalbans.org for 
more information.  Submissions for advertisements follow the 
same deadlines as article submissions.

Brooke Wagoner
817.676.8331

*Experienced Babysitter *Experienced Pet Sitter
Available weekdays, evenings & weekends

Francis Scott Key’s original 
manuscript copy of his “Star-
Spangled Banner” poem. 
It is now on display at the 
Maryland Historical Society.
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Our National Anthem

Since this is July’s newsletter, I found it fitting that the whole 
text of the hymn The Star Spangled Banner be presented in honor of 
Independence Day.  According to www.thenationalanthemproject.org, 
“The song of our nation was penned by Washington attorney Francis 
Scott Key at a dramatic moment during the War of 1812. On the night 
of September 13, 1814, Key watched as our country was attacked by 
the British navy at Fort McHenry. After watching the rockets’ red 
glare and bombs bursting in air throughout the night, dawn broke. 
Key was expecting to find Baltimore firmly under British control, but 
was stunned to see a battered but still flying American flag waving in 
the sunrise. So inspired was Key that he wrote the poem, “The Star-
Spangled Banner.” Set to a tune attributed to John Stafford Smith, 
“To Anacreon in Heaven,” it became America’s national anthem in 
1931.”

Cover of sheet music for “The 
Star-Spangled Banner”, 

transcribed for piano by Ch. 
Voss, Philadelphia:

G. Andre & Co., 1862
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The Star Spangled Banner
1814
Words by Francis Scott Key
Music by John Stafford Smith

O say, can you see, by the dawn’s early light,
What so proudly we hailed at the twilight’s last gleaming?
Whose broad stripes and bright stars, through the perilous fight,
O’er the ramparts we watched, were so gallantly streaming?
And the rocket’s red glare, the bombs bursting in air,
Gave proof through the night that our flag was still there.
O say does that star spangled banner yet wave
O’er the land of the free, and the home of the brave?

On the shore dimly seen through the mists of the deep.
Where the foe’s haughty host in dread silence reposes,
What is that which the breeze, o’er the towering steep,
As it fitfully blows, half conceals, half discloses?
Now it catches the gleam of the morning’s first beam,
In full glory reflected now shines in the stream:
‘Tis the Star-Spangled Banner! O long may it wave
O’er the land of the free and the home of the brave.

And where is that band who so vauntingly swore
That the havoc of war and the battle’s confusion
A home and a country should leave us no more?
Their blood has washed out their foul footsteps’ pollution.
No refuge could save the hireling and slave
From the terror of flight, or the gloom of the grave:
And the Star-Spangled Banner, in triumph doth wave
O’er the land of the free and the home of the brave.

O thus be it ever when freemen shall stand
Between their loved homes and the war’s desolation!
Blest with vict’ry and peace, may the Heaven-rescued land
Praise the Power that hath made and preserved us a nation.
Then conquer we must when our cause it is just
And this be our motto: “In God is our Trust.”
And the Star-Spangled Banner in triumph shall wave
O’er the land of the free and the home of the brave!
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Jim
Scott
Jane
Robert
Victoria 
Evelyn
Hedy  
Jack & Jeanne 
Frank 
John & Gina
Philip   
Renato
Sandra & Don 

Intercessions

First names will be listed for a three month period and then automatically 
dropped off.  In order to continue prayers for everyone who needs them, 
you will need to fill out the yellow card in the pews.

Everitt  
Deborah 
Paul    
Jean
Ciara  
Julio  
Margarette
Michael  
Mark  
Matthew
Diane  
Carl  
Richard

Gay & CW  
William  
Dan
Linda  
Graciela  
Jade  
Betty  
Donald  
Richard
Phil  
Shirley  
Jeff  
Kaitlyn  

July Birthdays
 1  Rebecca King
 3  Jon Brooks
 3  Bill Webb
 4  Keith Higham
 9  Sherry Gatlin
13  Elisabeth Black
13  Pat Salazar
14  George Meek
15  Antonio Capaccioli
15  Kit Jentgen

27  Allison Blanchard
28  Lou Baker
28  Laura Zack
29  Jessica Berry
30  Joyce Hall
30  Paul Nelson
30  Mary Poe
30  Joan Watzke

16  Jon Greenleaf
16  Jaleen Kinser
17  Suzanne Franke
20  Rita Thornton
22  Doreen Bruner
22  Richard Stolley
23  Ralph Widman
24  Sheila Green
24  Carol Norwood
25  Sol Gieser

July Anniversaries

   1  Charles & Shirley Dollar
   2  Randy & Pat Sparks
  15  Richard & Keith Allen
  16  Donald & Angela Dashfield
  17  Harold & Mary Helen Rogers
  21  Nasser & Jody Gittiban
  24  Charles & LuAnn Patton, Sr.

  24  James & Amy Wagoner
  26  Bill & Sally Hopper
  26  Bill & Marsha Rickett
  26  Jerry & Bernie Wills
  27  Keith & Betty Higham
  31  Pete & Beverly Haagen
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Our Military

Michael Root USArmy
Aaron Haggard USArmy
Joe Douglass USMC

Cole Hatton USNavy
Jeremiah Johnson USArmy
Dustin Hanson USAF

Pray for the Military of the United States, especially those listed below:

John  
Janene  
Crysta   
Bill & Oma  
Jeanne  
Stephanie   
Melanie  
James
Bonnie   
Lillian  
Judy 
Greg & Marilyn  
Dillin  
Sean  
Helen   
Gaither  
Jessica
Iris   
Bill  
Bud
Carol   
Esther  
Georgann
Annie & Eric   
Leigh  
Bryan
Rachel & John  
Faye  
Connie  
Julie   
Christopher 
Scott
Crystal   
Janet  
Sandy
Marilyn   
Barbara  
Patty

Patty   
Steve & Diane 
Jim 
Ethan   
Nell  
Susan
Danny  
Theresa  
Phyllis
Ann  
Charles  
Nico 
Mary Joyce  
Tucker  
Mike & Kim 
William  
Betty  
Sondra
Mary  
Lorraine  
Harvey
Glenn & Family 
Emily  
Nick  
Brandy & Jeremy  
Rachelle  
Martha  
Ralph   
Lance  
Kenda
Kevin   
Ben & Family 
Lisa 
Lawrence   
Ed  
Amy  
Tye   
Jessica & Curt 

Joseph
Gail & Elizabeth  
Elvire  
Rachel
VBS  
Trace & Theresa 
Eric
Mason  
Dick  
Bob & Patti
Cynda & Rich 
Smythe & Andrew 
Daniel
Mason  
Alex  
Terri & Family
Allen  
Bill  
Glenda
Steve  
Clay  
Gene
Denise  
Kynan  
Stefani
LuAnn  
Ashley  
Rick
Michele & JoAnn 
John & Nora 
Jane
Jeff  
Kevin  
Mrs. Hobbs
Steve & Linda
Steve
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Usher Schedule

July 5

July 12

July 19

July 26

8:00 a.m.
Charles Patton

Keith Higham

Richard Allen
Ray Fausneaucht

Bob Ferbend
Don Dorsey

10:30 a.m.
Jim Swann
Bryan O’Hara
Darin Cyphers
Sam Andrews

TBA

George Roark
Bryan Philpot
Bud Horton

Bud Fritz
Jim Meek
John Berry

Parish Register

Transfers in:  “Pat” Haagen from St. Elisabeth, Fort Worth
Transfers out: Linda Delaney to St. Mark’s, Arlington;  Denise Borroni 

to St. Paul’s, Daphne, AL
Marriages: Jana Shepard and Jon Stutler, 06-06-09

Greeter Schedule

July 5

July 12

July 19

July 26

8:00 a.m.
C. Patton

K. Higham

R. Allen/R. Fausneaucht

B. Verbend/D. Dorsey

10:30 a.m.
E. Momah

S. & R. Altman

A. Hagen

J. Short/P. Capehart

Chris Lamb USMC
Justin Grimes USMC
Bruce Holland USArmy
Robert Lundy USAF
Chris La Valley USArmy
Chris Naler USMC
Josh Pierce USArmy
Michael Hetrick USArmy
Jordan Granberry USMC
Charles Reed USArmy
Hank Skorija USAR

Brett Meadows USAF
Dr. Shawn Garcia USNavy
Tim Hartman USAF
Geoffrey Miera USArmy
Randy Tindale USAF
David Bowers USArmy
Cory Smith USAF
Arild Doerge USMC
Burgess Lindsay USArmy

Kevin Shaffer USNavy
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St. Alban’s Episcopal Church
911 S. Davis Drive, Arlington, TX 76013

The Rev’d Edward F. Kresowaty, ssc, Rector

Sunday Worship
Morning Prayer and the Holy Eucharist (said)			         8:00 a.m.
The Holy Eucharist (sung)				        10:30 a.m.
Evening Prayer and the Holy Eucharist (said)			         5:30 p.m.

Weekday Liturgies
Mon - Fri	 Morning  Prayer				          9:00 a.m.
Monday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			       10:00 a.m.
Wednesday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			         9:30 a.m.
		  Holy Hour, third Wednesday, Sept—May (Church)	       6:00 p.m.
Thursday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			         6:30 a.m.
Saturday	 Reconciliation (Confessional)			         9:15 a.m.
		  Holy Eucharist (Church)			       10:00 a.m.
		  Holy Rosary (Church)				       11:00 a.m.

Office Hours
8:30 a.m. to noon and 1:00 to 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday

Email Contacts
Fr. Edward F. Kresowaty			            frkresowaty@saintalbans.org
Fr. Jonathan C. Duncan			                 frduncan@saintalbans.org
Canon John H. Heidt			                fjheidt8914@sbcglobal.net
Deacon Nancy Weaver				       nsweaver@gmail.com

Jody Gittiban (Senior Warden)			          ngittiban@tx.rr.com
Doug Hosea (Junior Warden)			   dghosea@sbcglobal.net

Church Staff
Monica Cyphers (Special Events)		         monicabrown444@yahoo.com
Sharon Fielder (Parish Secretary)		                  sfielder@saintalbans.org
Vicki Keller (Director of Children’s Choirs)                        vkeller813@sbcglobal.net
Laura Lace/Heidi Grissman (Bookstore Directors)          bookstore@saintalbans.org
Thomas Rinn (Music Director)			   thomasjrinn@gmail.com
Anna Sparkman (Newsletter Editor)		              newsletter@saintalbans.org
Pat Sparks (Administration/Finance)			      pats@saintalbans.org
Susie Wheaton (Christian Education)	            christianed@saintalbans.org
Dorinda White (Organist/Bell Choir)			      dwmusic5@gmail.com

Phone Numbers
Church Office     	 817-274-7826	 Bookstore	                817-274-4821
Metro		  817-265-0800	 Fax	                 817-860-6816
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The purpose of Saint Alban’s Episcopal Church is to provide a joyous, 
loving, caring com

m
unity of Christian w

orship and fellow
ship that m

akes 
Christ know

n through active response to the G
ospel, for the spreading 

of G
od’s Kingdom

 on earth as it is in heaven.


